Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, August 03, 2015
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, August 03, 2015 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Kelly Allen and Ashley Warren
Council Members Absent: Jeff Fogleman
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Rob Jennings, 
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Mayor Boggs welcomed John Thorpe.  Mr. Thorpe addressed the Council and audience explaining that he has been a community activist in Alamance County and North Carolina.  He talked about his experiences and expressed to everyone that an announcement about his future political plans was forthcoming.  The Mayor and Council wished him well in his endeavors.
There were no public hearings or items for approval regarding the consent agenda on the meeting agenda.
New Business
7:03 pm
The Town Council reviewed the Budget Amendments / Adjustments worksheets for the 2014-2015 Budget.
Manager Earp provided a copy and an overview of the budget
amendments/adjustments to the Council that was needed to closeout the 2014-2015 fiscal year.  Manager Earp stated that after the closeout was complete, it is his belief that the general fund, powell bill fund, water/sewer fund, and stormwater fund balances should increase.  He also praised the Department Heads for working within their budgets during the fiscal year.  

7:08 pm 
The Town Council considered a request to reduce the speed limit on Pine and North State Streets from the current 35 MPH to 25MPH.

Manager Earp presented to the Council a petition of request from residents along Pine Street and North State Street.  They had requested that the speed limit on their streets be reduced from a maximum of 35 MPH to 25 MPH.  Manager Earp also provided traffic and speed information regarding those streets.  Manager Earp also provided a resolution for consideration by the Council that would lower the speed limit as requested to 25MPH.  
After discussion and consideration, Mayor Pro-Tem Allen made a motion to accept the resolution that lowers the speed limit on Pine Street (between Roxboro Street and North Wilkins Road) and North State Street from 35 MPH to 25 MPH.  She also asked staff to notify NCDOT of the change and ask them to consider lowering the speed limit on the portion of Pine Street that is in their system.  The motion carried 4-0.
7:14 pm

The Town Council discussed the 95th Anniversary Convoy of the 1920 Transcontinental Motor Convoy Route event.

Manager Earp reviewed with the Council a letter received from Dan McCluskey with the Military Vehicle Preservation Association (MVPA).  The letter stated that MVPA would be retracing the route of the second US Army Transcontinental Motor Convoy across the U.S.  This event would bring the convoy through Haw River on September 21, 2015.  

Manager Earp discussed with council ways the town could participate with the event.  They discussed items such as traffic control and advertising the event to make the public aware.  Mr. Earp stated that the police, fire and recreation departments would be involved if that is something the Council wished to approve.

The Council by consensus approved the Town’s participation.

7:19 pm
Manager’s Update

· Manager Earp told the Council that the Fire Department was one step closer to receiving a $131,000 FEMA Grant for SCUBA bottle replacement.
· The Auditors with WWCE & Company, LLP will be on site the week of August 17th to complete Town audit of the fiscal year 2014/2015.

· The Brewery Feasibility study RFQ is currently being reviewed by Paul Kron with the PTRC and should be released during the month of August.

· The staff is working on a new draft business registration ordinance.  It will replace the repealed privilege license ordinance.  It is needed to assure zoning compliance and to make sure all health and safety laws are adhered to. 
· The new website development project has begun with migration of old website to new vendor server.

· The Federal surplus Humvees have been returned to the federal authorities thanks to the efforts of Capt. Harrison and Chief Dickens.

· The Main Street Sidewalk project is delayed due to a holdout resident that will not sign easement.  The staff is working with legal to condemn the needed easement. It will possibly take a few months to procure needed easement.

7:23pm
Open Forum
Pam Smith of 313 Graham Road commented on how nice the Community Pride Committee project turned out and how nice the sign looks.
7:25

Announcements

· Councilmember Lovette stated that he and his grandchildren had recently been down to Redslide Park and he thought it looked great.
· Manager Earp informed Council that he would be on leave from August 7th until August 11th due to a family medical issue.
7:30 pm
Councilmember Allen made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




